
NAVHDA ZIA SECRETARY REPORT FOR 7-11-19 

Meeting was called to order by the President at 5:37 pm.  President thanked Jerry F. for 

making arrangements for the meeting location at Cabela’s. 

The upcoming calendar was reviewed. 

Secretary Report:  Linda S. stood in for Kenny S. to read the Minutes of the 6-6-19 meeting.  

There were no corrections or objections, M/S/P. 

Treasurer Report:  Clarence F. presented a recap of the past month’s financial activity.  

$528.60 was made on the snake break clinic, $300 profit on the Spring test, $656.53 profit 

from the training clinic.  The full report is on file.  There were no corrections or objections, 

M/S/P. 

Fall Test: Chris T. reported the dates have been approved and he is working with Mark to 

finalize the judges.  We will have 1 local and 2 out of town judges.  The event has not yet 

been advertised.  Daniel M. will post it to our Facebook page.  Tommy S. will order 30 ducks 

for the test.  Chris T. will work on obtaining new/improved signage and traffic cones for the 

event. 

Training:  Thank you to Tony B. for taking charge of the 6/23/19.  The club has pigeons 

available for training and the Chuckars are on order.  If anyone wants ducks for training, they 

need to let Tommy S. know by 7/19/19.  If anyone wants the backing dog to be available at 

training, please note this when you sign up to attend the training.  Greg T. will work on 

refurbishing the launchers donated by Mary McNeese.  Tony B. has found a trailer for the 

club to purchase.  It will be available for inspection at the training on Sunday 7-14-19.  

Assuming it is in good condition, the club approved purchase at the June meeting. 

Fun Shoot: Thanks to Richard S. for making arrangements and to Eric B. for hosting the 

potluck.  The event is scheduled for Sunday, 7-21-19 at Founders Ranch.  It will start at 

10:00 am for the main course.  5 stand will start at 11:00.  The potluck will start at 2:00. 

Raffle:  Clarence F. volunteered to be in charge of selling tickets.  Tommy S. volunteered to 

obtain additional items for the raffle.  He was given a budget of $1200. 

A discussion regarding meeting locations was held.  It was decided to rotate the location of 

the meetings.  Our next meeting will be held at the hotel. 

A discussion of the donation of the profits from the Spring test was tabled to be combined as 

a single donation following the Fall test. 

Welcome to new member Brian Haggerty. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm. 
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